
Academic Foundations Committee 
Minutes 

 
December 5, 2006 

 
Present: Oliver Chen Mark Hardt 
 Connie Landis Barb Pedula 
 Tasneem Khaleel – ex-officio 
 
Absent: Dan Gretch James Ellis (student) 
 Sarah McIntyre (student) 
 Abbas Heiat ² excused Jane Howell ² excused 
 David Garloff – ex-officio Gary Young – ex-officio 
 John Cech – ex-officio Karen Heikel – ex-officio 
 Mary Susan Fishbaugh – ex-officio George White – ex-officio 
 Stacy Klippenstein – ex-officio 
 
Presiding: Mark Hardt, Chairperson 
 

 
 
Mark Hardt reconvened the meeting at 3:48 p.m. in the Bridger room of the SUB. 
 
The minutes of November 28 were accepted as presented. 
 
I. Discussion/Action Items 
 
A.  Academic Foundations Working Group Leaders 
 
It was noted that the only Working Group currently without a leader is Fine Arts.   
 
B.  Meeting with Michael Barber, November 30 
 
Dr. Hardt reported that most of the meeting was explanation of what the AFC needs the 
software to do.   Dr. Barber will be creating a template business course to run through the 
different software choices to see which one will serve our needs best.  They will be meeting 
again on Monday, December 11 at 2:30 p.m. 
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general education in one program, but not another.  An example would be a student taking 
Anatomy & Physiology in preparation for nursing school.  If that student does not get into 
nursing school, the A&P course does not count in general education for another program.  
Another double counting problem does not happen here at MSU-Billings, but some units 
have the same course in two or more categories in general education.  They allow students to 
count that one course in two categories.  Dean Khaleel reported that the General Education 


